	Collection Systems Committee Report to BACWA Board
	Collection Systems Committee Meeting on: 3/23/17
Executive Board Meeting Date: 4/21/17
Committee Chairs: Justin Waples and Erin Smith


Committee Request for Board Action:  None
31 attendees representing 15 member agencies
	Regional Water Board Report-out
Bill Johnson, new NPDES Division Chief at the Regional Water Board gave a summary of collection systems activities in his division. Key points were:

· Enforcement actions are infrequent since the “problem” collection systems are already under CDOs. Setting fines are not a current priority.
· They are continuing to do SSMP audits. Agencies should make sure that SSMPs are posted, which is one of the most frequent causes of noncompliance with the WDR.
· The Regional Water Board is considering language encouraging asset management – Mary Boyd can provide proposed language from EPA.
· The State Water Board does not plan to reopen the SSS WDR this year, and will likely issue a 13267 letter if reporting requirements need to be changed.
· New language in Attachment D of NPDES permits has been introduced to comply with EPA’s electronic reporting rule, and is not intended to conflict with reporting guidelines in the SSS WDR. By 2020, NPDES permittees will be doing electronic reporting, but it is uncertain how this will be implemented. 
There was some concern that Regional Water Board staff are requiring reporting that exceeds the requirements of the WDR.  The committee will raise this issue at the next meeting with Regional Water Board staff.

	“Fear and Loathing Your Forcemains” Presentation
Ron Hipkiss gave a presentation about how FSSD addressed a ruptured force main on their property. FSSD owns approximately 12 miles of forcemains.  Due to various technical and financial reasons, these pipelines haven’t been inspected in detail since installation in 1976.  In the summer of 2013, a 36” forcemain ruptured, spilling 800,000 gallons of sewage.  This incident started FSSD down the path to assess the condition of its forcemains. The hired a consultant to work with them on an ongoing basis as they developed a plan to inspect and repair the system. Among other techniques, they used acoustic testing to locate buried pipes. Inspections showed that the main had been leaking for some time.  This issue was a small element in FSSD’s planned rate increase, but the agency is working to build up a maintenance reserve.

	Committee Business

The Committee will be meeting from 10am to 11:30am on the fourth Thursday of each month at the City of Alameda Public Works offices. The committee recently made the switch to Google Groups as its email distribution list.

	Next Collection System Committee Meeting

Our next committee meeting will be held on May 25 at the Alameda Public Works offices. Michael Chee and Mary Boyd from the Regional Water Board will be in attendance. 


